
June 21, 2019 

 

Kentucky Transportation Cabinet  

Office of Transportation Delivery 

 

Public Transit Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Notice 
 

 

In accordance with 49 CFR Part 26, The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC), OFFICE OF 

TRANSPORTATION DELIVERY, anticipates an overall utilization goal of 4.4 percent for 

Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBE) in the Federal Rural Transit Program and applicable 

KYTC Capital Programs funded by the USDOT/Federal Transit Administration for the next 

three (3) Federal Fiscal Years beginning October 1, 2019 through September 30, 2022. 

 

The goal and the basis for establishing the goal are available for public inspection from 8:00 a.m. 

until 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, at the Office of Transportation Delivery, 3rd Floor, 

Kentucky Transportation Cabinet Office Building, 200 Mero St, Frankfort, KY 40622, for 30 

days following the date of this notice. 

 

Comments may be sent to the above address and will be accepted for 30 days from the date of 

this notice.  Please contact Branch Manager, Tabitha Martin, or Project Manager, Kelley 

Johnson, at (502) 564-7433 at the Office of Transportation Delivery/Kentucky Transportation 

Cabinet with any questions.  Comments may also be sent during the 30 day comment period to 

the USDOT/Federal Transit Administration at the address listed below: 

 

Dee Foster 

Regional Civil Rights Officer 

Office of Civil Rights, FTA Region IV 

230 Peachtree Street, NW, Suite 1400 

Atlanta, GA 30303 

 


